rec'd 4/19/96

THE ASSOCIATION OF THE BAR OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK 42 WEST 44TH STREET NEW YORK, N.Y. 10036-6690

COMMITTEE ON PROFESSIONAL AND JUDICIAL ETHICS

STEVEN C. KRANE CHAIR 1585 BROADWAY NEW YORK, N.Y. 10036 (212) 969-3435 FAX # (212) 989-2900 PATRICIA J. CLARKE SECRETARY 1585 BROADWAY NEW YORK, N.Y. 10036 (212) 969-3944 FAX # (212) 969-2900

April 17, 1996

Ms. Elena Ruth Sassower Coordinator Center for Judicial Accountability, Inc. Box 69, Gedney Station White Plains, New York 10605-0069

Re: Inquiry Reference No. 96-16

Dear Ms. Sassower:

We have recieved a copy of your April 12, 1996 letter to President Robinson. The Committee lacks the jurisdiction to entertain inquiries that call for an evaluation of the conduct of a lawyer other than the inquirer or that relate to past conduct. Accordingly, we cannot respond to your submission.

Yours very truly,

Steven C. Krane